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MEMORANDUM     

MONTEREY COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT

Environmental Health Bureau


DATE:   January 5, 2018
TO:  Mike Novo RMA
FROM:    Roger Van Horn, R.E.H.S., EHRS

SUBJECT:   Paraiso Springs Wellness Test.
On Oct. 26, 2016, a two (2) hour “wellness” pump test was conducted under the supervision of Roger Van Horn of Environmental Health Bureau in conjunction with Magggiora Bros. Pump & Drilling. Well # 1, (Main well) was only pumped at 30 gallons per minute (gpm) for the two (2) hour pump test.  This well has been in continuous use for the properties potable and irrigation water supply for many years so the production rate was only done at 30 gpm.  After a two-hour recovery time, the static water level recovered to greater than 95% of the static water level, so final credited pumping rate is 30 gpm.  Well # 2 (Fluoride well) the final production rate for the 2-hour pump test was 64.8 gpm, after a two (2) hour recovery, the static water level recovered to greater than 95% of the static water level, so final credited pumping rate is 64.8 gpm.  At the same time, we were doing the pump test we were also monitoring the Pura Ranch spring, the meter reading did not very from 1 gpm flow so the spring flow was not affected by the pump tests.  
I have received the Pura Ranch spring report for the time Oct 6, 2016 through July 21, 2017, with the exception for January 4, 2017 through January 23, 2017. The flow has been equal to or greater than 1 gpm
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